CITY OF PLEASANT GROVE, ALABAMA
COUNCIL MINUTES
JUNE 07, 2021
The City Council of the City of Pleasant Grove, Alabama, met in the Council Chambers on Monday, June 07, 2021, at 6:00 p.m. with Mayor Jerry Brasseale presiding. The following present: 
Mayor:  	                           Jerry W. Brasseale  
Council Members:           Philip Houston  
        	 	                            Yolanda Lawson  
 	 	                             Kevin Dunn  
 	                                         Ray Lassiter  
                                          Ken Hatfield
                                         
Also present:   City Clerk Recarda Cobb, Fire Chief Robert Knight, Captain Jason Sadlin, and Building Inspector Doug Hyche

Prayer by Mayor Jerry Brasseale.
 
Pledge of Allegiance by Councilor Ken Hatfield
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
Mayor Pro-Tem Philip Houston made a motion to approve the minutes for the regular meeting on May 17, 2021.
 
The motion was seconded by Councilor Kevin Dunn. 
 
Motion passed unanimously. 
 
APPROVAL OF BILLS 
 
Councilor Ken Hatfield made a motion to approve payment of the bills in the amount of $343,515.18. 
 
The motion was seconded by Councilor Yolanda Lawson. 
 
Motion passed unanimously. 

APPROVAL OF RESOLUTION NO. 2021-14    Resolution of the City of Pleasant Grove, Alabama entering into a website, digital streaming, equipment, and service agreement with the Plug Digital Networth.

Councilor Kevin Dunn made a motion to approve Resolution No. 2021-14.

The motion was seconded by Councilor Ray Lassiter.

Councilor Yolanda Lawson, Councilor Ray Lassiter, and Councilor Kevin Dunn voted yes.  Mayor Pro-Tem Philip Houston, Councilor Ken Hatfield, and Mayor Jerry Brasseale voted no.

Motion failed.



APPROVAL OF RESOLUTION NO. 2021-15   Resolution of the City of Pleasant Grove, Alabama approving the lowest quote (A&A TRE INC., $2,800.00) to remove trees and brush around the Girl Scout Hut owned by the City.

Councilor Ken Hatfield made a motion to approve Resolution No. 2021-15.

The motion was seconded by Mayor Pro-Tem Philip Houston.

Mayor Pro-Tem Philip Houston, Councilor Ken Hatfield, and Mayor Jerry Brasseale voted yes.  Councilor Yolanda Lawson, Councilor Ray Lassiter, and Councilor Kevin Dunn voted no.

Motion failed.

APPROVAL OF RESOLUTION NO. 2021-16   Resolution of the City of Pleasant Grove, Alabama approving the street paving project of $415,331.00, with the addition of 3rd Avenue and 8th Place.

Councilor Ray Lassiter made a motion to approve Resolution No. 2021-16.

The motion was seconded by Councilor Ken Hatfield.

Motion passed unanimously.

APPROVAL OF RESOLUTION NO. 2021-17    Resolution of the City of Pleasant Grove, Alabama to replace missing stop signs, and add children playing signs.  Mayor Jerry Brasseale made a motion to consider Resolution No. 2021-17.  The motion was seconded by Mayor Pro-Tem Philip Houston.   Motion passed unanimously.

Mayor Jerry Brasseale made a motion to approve Resolution No. 2021-17.

The motion was seconded by Councilor Kevin Dunn.

Motion passed unanimously.

APPROVAL OF RESOLUTION NO. 2021-18    Resolution of the City of Pleasant Grove, Alabama to install a speed limit sign in the 1200 block of Forest Road.  Mayor Jerry Brasseale made a motion to consider Resolution No. 2021-18.  The motion was seconded by Mayor Pro-Tem Philip Houston.  Motion passed unanimously.

Mayor Jerry Brasseale made a motion to approve Resolution No. 2021-18.

The motion was seconded by Councilor Yolanda Lawson.

Motion passed unanimously.


OFFICERS OF THE CITY REPORTS 
 
Doug Hyche gave an overview of the proposed street paving project.

Chief Robert Knight - None

Recarda Cobb - None.

Captain Jason Sadlin - None
 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 
Councilor Kevin Dunn stated that he witnessed a neighbor picking up trash within the community and he would love to see more people volunteering to clean the neighborhood.

Councilor Ray Lassiter thanked Chief Robert Knight for keeping flashing speed signs out on the streets.  Also, he thanked Doug Hyche for working on the street paving project.  Lastly, Councilor Lassiter suggested installing children playing signs throughout the community.

Councilor Ken Hatfield – inquired about garbage collections.

Councilor Yolanda Lawson thanked Chief Robert Knight for putting out the speed signs, encouraged everyone to get involved with the Beautification Board Plus- One Program, and thanked Councilor Ray Lassiter for working on the street paving project.  Also, Councilor Lawson gave her condolences to the Howard Ross Jr. (20 plus years resident) family for Mr. Ross passing.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mayor Pro-Tem Philip Houston inquired about City of Pleasant Grove’s investment money.  He suggested forming a committee.

CITIZENS COMMENTS 

NONE
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
Councilor Ken Hatfield made a motion to adjourn.
 
 
 _______________________________ 
Jerry W. Brasseale, Mayor 
Attest: ___________________________                             
Recarda Cobb, City Clerk 
 
 
 
